
June 7, 2012 

ALL COUNTY INFORMATION NO. I-32-12 

TO: ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 
ALL COUNTY CALFRESH COORDINATORS 

SUBJECT: CERTIFICATION OF HOMELESS MEAL PROVIDERS FOR THE 
CALFRESH PROGRAM 

REFERENCE:  Manual of Policies and Procedures (MPP) Sections 63-104.21(j) and 
63-102

This All County Information Notice (ACIN) is to remind counties that organizations 
interested in becoming CalFresh homeless meal providers must be certified as such by 
the county in which the prospective homeless meal provider is located as specified in 
Section 63-104.21(j) of the Manual of Policy and Procedures.  Organizations that are 
eligible to operate as homeless meal providers are outlined in MPP Section  
63-102(e)(2)(G).

Once the county certifies the prospective provider, the county’s certification, along with 
the federal application (252-2) and documentation of tax-exempt status should be 
submitted to the United States Department of Agriculture, Food and Nutrition Service 
(FNS) at the following address: 

Food and Nutrition Service, USDA. 
801 I Street, Room 179 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Please refer to the following link for further information: 

http://www.fns.usda.gov/snap/retailers/application-process.htm 

Attached to this ACIN is a sample template for counties to use as a reference to certify 
prospective homeless meal providers as well as information outlining the requirements 
for FNS authorization and state and facility/client responsibilities.  It is at the county’s 
discretion as to whether it is the responsibility of the county or the prospective homeless 
meal provider to submit the necessary documentation to FNS.  

REASON FOR THIS TRANSMITTAL 

[  ] State Law Change 
[  ] Federal Law or Regulation 
 Change 
[  ] Court Order 
[  ] Clarification Requested by 

One or More Counties 
[X] Initiated by CDSS

http://www.fns.usda.gov/snap/retailers/application-process.htm�


 

 

 
All County Information Notice I-32-1
Page Two 
 

2  

 
Per federal regulations, homeless individuals must be certified as separate households.  
Furthermore, meal providers for the homeless are also prohibited from acting as the 
Authorized Representative for homeless recipients. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Eden-Marie Eulingbourgh 
at (916) 654-2236 or via e-mail at Eden-Marie.Eulingbourgh@dss.ca.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original Document Signed By: 
 
LINDA PATTERSON, Chief 
CalFresh Branch 
 
Attachment 
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